MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 19th FEBRUARY 2018 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.
Present; Cllr’s Eifion Smith, Gary Davies, Christian Pateman, Ifan Evans, Peter White and Sheena Duller.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Gwyneth Davies and Lorraine Sanders.

There were no members of the public present.

Minutes of the last meeting were agreed to be a true record by Cllr Ifan Evans and seconded by Cllr Sheena Duller.

Matters Arising;

Water Wheel, nothing to report on Water Wheel.

Miners Bridge, The clerk has received contact details from Mr Jim Ralph of NRW for information on the design, inspection costs and life expectancy of bridges of the same design as the Miners Bridge. The clerk will email the company and make enquiries.

Cambrian Mountains Project, Cllr Peter White attended the above meeting to discuss tourism in the Cambrian Mountains. The group want to apply for a National Park status for the Cambrian Mountains area. This will then draw tourism into the area. This will be funded by local businesses, organisations and communities that wish to be part of the project. The meetings are being held at various locations within the Cambrian Mountains area to see if there is support and interest in the venture.

Precept; The Annual Precept has been submitted to Ceredigion County Council. The clerk presented the councillors with a budget plan for year 2018-19. This clearly showed that the precept needs to be increased. Councillors then discussed the amount required and decided on a sum of £3000.00.
Boundaries Commission Proposal, Councillors and the clerk have drafted a leaflet to distribute to the residents in the Ysbyty Ystwyth ward explaining what the boundaries Commission proposals are with regard to moving Ysbyty Ystwyth to the Melindwr ward. Cllrs will distribute the leaflet door to door. Cllr Christian Pateman offered to print off the leaflets.
Financial Report, the clerk reported that there is £1304.11 in the Community Account and 2467.65 in the Business Account.

Audit, the clerk reported that the Internal Auditor used by Ysbyty Ystwyth is no longer available. Some names were put forward to take on the role, Cllr Christian Pateman was going to ask Mrs Emma Hill if she would take on the role. Cllr Pateman will report back for the next meeting.
Correspondence;

Letters asking for donations were received from the following organisations.
Samaritans, Cylch Meithrin Pontrhydfendigaid, Ceredigion YFC, Tenovus.

One Voice Wales, Memebership to One Voice Wales is due for 2018-19, the cost is £68.00 for the year.

AOB, Cllr Gwyneth Davies asked if the following could be reported to Ceredigion County Council. Potholes on the road from New Row to Abermagwr, request for a road sweeper for the same road. Also 30mph sign missing near Birch Villa. Missing hand rails on the bridge near Tanygro.

